
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
BUDGET ESTIMATES – 26 – 27 MAY 2014 
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(BE14/178)  PROGRAMME – Internal Product 
 
 
Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
Have there been any appointments to the department since February Estimates? 
a. If so, who was appointed, to what position they were appointed to, what was the 
process followed, and are they permanent or fixed term appointments 
 
 
Answer: 
 
The Migration Review Tribunal and the Refugee Review Tribunal (MRT-RRT) 
comprise members and staff appointed under the Migration Act. From 
1 February 2014 to 31 May 2014, 2 ongoing and 1 non-ongoing APS level staff were 
appointed to the MRT-RRT. 
 


